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Campus Ministry Special Announcement
Dear Catholic Jackets-
It is with great gratitude for my time at Catholic Newman that I wanted to let you know that I will be leaving my
position as Campus Minister. It has been an amazing almost two years to have joined you in prayer, service, and
community at Newman. You are amazing young people and your faithfulness to God has strengthened my hope for the
future of our Church and my own faith immeasurably. In the summer of 2023, God pointed my heart to Newman to
continue to work with young people, having come from over two decades of Catholic education. From OCIA classes,
bible study, Newman Nites, service trips, countless Masses and of course, lots of pizza along the way, it has been a
wonderful time for me to grow in faith alongside you and I will always treasure this time I have had with you as a
great blessing You may not have been aware, but whle serving you at Newman, I have also worked many hours
ministering to the elderly, both spiritually and physically. To engage more deeply with this ministry with the elderly is
what I think God is now calling me to do, having received a new opportunity to do so… So, I will still be a campus
minister just with a swap in the age demographics! My last day will be February 26 and I hope express gratitude to as
many of you in person as possible in the next few weeks. May God bless you and this wonderful community in the
time ahead!
God’s Blessing,  Jack

Darlene Giardina
Bookkeeper

dgiardi2@ur.rochester.edu

Rev. Brian Cool
Chaplain & Director

bcool@admin.rochester.edu

Jack Ruppert
Campus Minister

jrupper2@ur.rochester.edu

February 16, 2025 - Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time (C)
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PS- Final reminder to sign up by Monday for 2/21-2/23 Kairos retreat. Spots still available!

7 UR

    In just over two weeks, we will mark the beginning of Lent with Ash Wednesday. Now is the time
to start asking ourselves important questions and making preparations: “What does God want to give me
this Lent?” and “What am I going to do on Ash Wednesday?” Too often, this sacred day can feel like just
another Wednesday, except for the ashes we receive at Mass. But Ash Wednesday, and the season of Lent,
invite us into a deeper spiritual journey. What else can we do to make this day and this season
meaningful? God can do so much when we prepare our hearts and approach him with desire and
intention.
    The readings on Ash Wednesday remind us of the foundation of our Lenten practices. From the
prophet Joel, we hear the call to return to God “with your whole heart, with fasting, weeping, and
mourning” (Joel 2:12). St. Paul urges us in his letter to the Corinthians to “be reconciled to God” (2
Corinthians 5:20), reminding us of the grace and mercy available to us. And in the Gospel of Matthew,
Jesus teaches us how to fast, pray, and give alms, not for show, but with sincerity of heart (Matthew 6:1-6,
16-18). These readings set the tone for our Lenten journey, inviting us to deepen our relationship with the
Lord.
     When we were children, Lent often meant giving up candy—a simple but meaningful sacrifice.
As we grow older, the question becomes: What can we do to draw closer to Christ during Lent? We might
ask ourselves, “What will help me grow in holy freedom and live more like Christ my Redeemer?” For
some, this might mean giving up a bad habit or striving to stop judging others. For others, it could mean
adding something to their daily lives, like more time in prayer, attending daily Mass, or serving the poor.
Perhaps we can commit to almsgiving by redirecting the money we might spend on coffee or other small
luxuries to help those in need.
    Whatever we choose—whether it’s fasting, abstaining, or another act of penance—our focus
should be on growing closer to Jesus. The ultimate goal is to prepare ourselves “to celebrate the Paschal
Mystery with minds and hearts renewed.” The ashes we receive on Ash Wednesday, made from the palms
of last year’s Passion Sunday, remind us of our mortality and our need for God. They mark the beginning
of our Lenten journey, a journey into the Passion, Death, and Resurrection of Jesus.
     This journey is not about saving ourselves. Jesus’ sacrifice has already done that. Instead, our acts
of self-denial help us turn away from the darkness that surrounds us and open ourselves to receive his
light.
     Lent is also a time to embrace the healing power of penance and confession. Like physical
therapy for a sprained ankle, confession is a form of spiritual therapy that helps us heal from the wounds
of sin. Whether we are struggling with serious sin or long-standing bad habits, Lent offers a time for
reflection and transformation. Through confession, we allow Christ to work on our hearts, naming the
patterns and attitudes that need to change and taking concrete steps toward renewal.
As we approach Ash Wednesday, let us embrace the call of Lent with open hearts, trusting that
God will guide us on this journey of healing and renewal. Together, we can prepare to celebrate the joy of
Easter with minds and hearts transformed by his love.

JUBILEE2025!
Take a virtual tour of St. Peter's

Basilica. This is the heart of Vatican
City and the site of beginning of the
Jubilee, when Pope Francis opened
the Holy Door on Christmas Eve.
Millions of Catholics will make a
pilgrimage to St. Peter's this year.

Today, you can take a virtual
pilgrimage by clicking on the digital

experience below. Enjoy!
Digital Experience of St. Peter's

Basilica
The Papal Basilica of St. Peter

launchvirtual.basilicasanpietro.va
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SECOND SEMESTER
SET THE DATES ASIDE FOR  

KAIROS 44
RETREAT

Last week to sign up!

G E T   I N V O L V E D
Give to our
Collection
Via Venmo

Newman relies on the generous support of
Alumni, Parents, Local Residents, and

Students for 90% of our budget.  Your support
of our Sunday collection is deeply appreciated!

Newman Laughs
Mass Intention: Fr. John Crowley, Thelma Sirianni, Raymundo Nonato

Looking ahead, Lent begins on March 5, Ash Wednesday


